
    

                                 
 

 
YƭŀƳŀǘƘ LŎŜ {ǇƻǊǘǎΩ ƘƻŎƪŜȅ-playing kids got out on the ice KYC-style on 
a VERY COLD January Saturday afternoon.  Club members Tim Phillips 
and Kim SwagŜǊǘ ŀƴŘ [ŀǊǊȅ ŀƴŘ bƛƪƪƛ hΩ[ŜŀǊȅ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƻƻǇǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ice, groomed by Tim Phillips and a Zamboni of sorts.  What an 
interesting site, watching the kids zoom around where just months 
earlier docks and boats had moored.  The harbor echoed with laughter! 

         
        Forefront: Kim Swagert hits the ice.             Strike up the Zamboni theme for Tim. 
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Commodore ós Report        A yacht to talk about! 
 

     Here we are at the annual KYC new term for officers 
and I have been drafted to fill the position of 
Commodore. They certainly took my breath away at the 
board meeting when they asked me to run for 
commodore. I have been on the Board for years, spent 
time as secretary, and have been the membership chair. 
Well, that being said, here we are hoping for high water 
and smooth sailing. I have to say it was the promise of 
support from Jan and Vince and the other officers and 
board members that influenced my decision to run 
instead of dodging the draft.  
 

      I had been thinking that we needed to have more fun 
at the Club. Vince got the fun ball rolling with opening 
on Wednesday nights during the winter and that is a 
great success. 
 

     The planning meeting left us really short of volunteers 
for events-- even just a Friday night steak fry. When you 
ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ƘŀƴŘōƻƻƪ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ά¢.!έ ό¢ƻ 
Be Announced); but on the flip side, that's not all bad. 
Planning dinner a year in advance doesn't always work 
and things get moved around anyway. 
 

     So what would you like to do this year? Don't be shy. 
Speak up! If you don't know who I am, ask somebody. If 
it's an event you want to do, talk to Vince or tell Suzi. 

--------------------------------- 
Some recent changes you will see in the 2013 Handbook:  
 1. The Board voted to forgive work assessment 
payment for members over 80 year of age.  
 2. A lake level number may be invoked instead 
of November 1 for compulsory removal of boats. 
 3. Wednesday night races may be doubled up 
depending on lake level. 
 4. The calling committee has been cut back to 
serve only those who don't have email.  Notice and 
reservations for events as well as special 
announcements will be by email, the Scuttlebutt and the 
website.  
 5. The Annual Meeting will be moved to the last 
Wednesday in February in place of Saturday. 

--------------------------------- 
     Elizabeth Campbell responded to my request to do 
the Scuttlebutt and has my very special thanks for taking 
it on.  
 

     I am looking forward to this year and hope we all can 
work together for the good of the membership as well 
as to have fun. 
 

     Gail Corey, 2013 Commodore 

Vice Commodoreôs Report    

 Greetings from the Vice  

Well here we go again. With your help, I hope to 

continue the success we ha ve had this past year.  

We had some great functions last year plan to 

have the same this year.  Our favorite 

Bartender, Suzi, will be serving up your 

favorites from the best watering hole anywhere. 

The new calendar of events is being assembled 

with all you r regular functions and a few new 

ones being added. Watch the monthly calendar 

and emails for dates and times. Please respond 

as quickly as possible if we ask for a head count 

or reservations for an event, so those putting on 

the event can plan accordingly . Remember if 

reservations are required and you make a 

reservation but donõt show, you can be billed for 

the cost.  

This month we have the Super Bowl Party on 

Sunday Feb. 3rd  and the annual meeting later on 

in the month.  We will also continue to stay open 

on Wednesdays and Fridays . Watch your email 

for specifics.  

Thanks to all who help out with putting on 

events and making the club what it is.  

Vince 

(Remember always tip your bartender)  

 

KYCõs Best Wishes and Thoughts 

     go out to Eva Mueller. 



    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rear Commodore sô Report    From the Docks  
 

Mid March will be here in about six weeks and it will be time to put the docks back into sailing season positions. A work 
party will be announced via the handy email system and hopefully by then we will recover a good deal more of the 
water level. We are about two and a half feet above last fallΩǎ dragging the boats and docks through the the mud 
debacle and about three foot lower than the high water mark. This event obviously depends on the ice being gone 
which looks pretty sturdy right now. Stay tuned. 
 

We said good bye to Tyler Vandruff who headed for Arizona. Tyler did a great job of getting the club boats ready for 
the summer. We have a Lido and a Kestrel for members to use that need an annual tune up. If anybody would like to 
take up that task give us a shout. It's a good way to get work hours even though labor spent on boats does not seem 
like work. 
 

As solstice crawls to equinox and the fun stuff about sailing is less than a scuttlebutt or two away. We hear people 
talking about Wednesday night racing, the Half Klam, the Full Klam, and the Fire Cracker. Makes us forget about record 
cold and high energy bills and other adult responsibilities.   
Let us know if there is anything you would like to see done at the club. The things we are hearing are 

railings on the ramps and a shed to  put lawn equipment and gas in. It's your club -see you there.    
 

Jim and Carol  

Board :  ñDid You Know?ò   Submitted by Elaine Zaiger  

The old KYC chairs are for sale for $5 each or 6 for $25 as long as they last.   

A graphic, such as the club burgee may be added to the backs [new chairs] - any other suggestions?   

A new overhead fan and a new efficient hot water heater in the kitchen have been installed and are 
working well.  

 A donation of $200 is being made to the Klamath Food Bank, most of which comes from the proceeds 
of the spaghetti dinner the evening of the club tree trimming.   

The policy committee has proposed that required work assessment hours be waived for members over 
80.  The club will be purchasing new club decals which will be given to new members upon joining and for 
sale to all members.   

Marian Jensen has resigned her membership - we will all miss her, and encourage members to stay in 
touch. She and Phil were wonderful, hard-working assets to our club community. 

Please look at your calendars and volunteer to host a club function, help with work parties, call newer 
members and make a date to come to the club on a Friday night.  What would you like to see changed, 
altered, added, modified?  Which of your talents would you like to share?   

Come to a board meeting anytime - all members are welcome and input 
gratefully received. 

Treasurerôs Report   
 

No report submitted this month  
as Treasurer Walt Larson is  
excitedly recording all the work hours 
turned in to him this past month. 

 

On January 26, 2013, prior to Installation Dinner a Board quorum was 
assembled. Spiros Karidis was appointed to fill the Board Member position 
vacated by Gail Corey as she moved to Commodore.  Spiros will serve the 
ǊŜƳŀƛƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ DŀƛƭΩǎ term until January 31, 2015.  Congratulations, Spiros! 
 



    

                                                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                    
                                                                                                                    

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

                                                                                                                           Fred, Stefan, ANDREW KERR, Skipper Lisa Mulvey     
                                                                                                                    

  

Sails  Rigging  Hull  Topside Systems  Safety 

      PDFs- One PDF per person on your boat.  
               Do they fit? Child sizes vary greatly. 
 Life Sling or other- What do you do for a man 
overboard? Ring vs. Sling vs. Throwable Cushion? 
 Boat Whistle or Horn- A noise signal on boat 
but what about whistles attached to the PDFs as 
well? 
  Fire Extinguisher- Is it a full charge? Is it un-
expired? 
 Extra Line- You really think you have it til you 
ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘΦ IŀǾŜ ŀ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ Ǌƻƭƭ ƻŦ ŜȄǘǊŀ 
line. 
 Oar/paddle- What would you do if no wind and 
no engine and no other boats on lake? 
 First-Aid Kit- Have all the band-aids been used 
up? 
 Tool Kit- Perhaps more than a roll of duct tape 
and your pocket-knife? 
 

Plan ahead.  Put on your to-do list: 
  Bilge Pump- Is it in working order after this cold 
winter? Is it clean? 
 Lighting- Are all lightbulbs worƪƛƴƎΚ  5ƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ 
til a late evening sail on the lake to find out. 
 

CHECK OUT 
www.oregon.gov/osmb/boatlaws 

www.boatingbasicsonline.com 
to get an accurate list of expectations based on 
your boat length and type.  DISCLAIMER: The above  
                    list is not intended to be official. 

34 th  AMERICAõS CUP MATCH  

San Francisco, September 7-23 
 

January 8, 2013 
 

Earlier plans to schedule a May 2013 regatta on the 
American East Coast have been cancelled.  AC 
organizers will focus on the upcoming Louis Vuitton 
ό/ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǊΩǎύ /ǳǇ ǿƘƛŎƘ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ƛƴ WǳƭȅΦ  ¢ƘŜ !/прΩǎ 
final competition will be April 16-21, in Naples, Italy. 

Americaõs Cup   

It has been announced that Sting will be the first headline 

performer for the San Francisco AC outdoor concert series.  

Concerts will continue throughout the summer at the 

America's Cup Pavilion on Piers 27/29 in San Francisco.  

Tickets go on sale February 22. 

www.ussailing.org 
 

  ANIMATED Handy Guide  
       to RACING RULES 
 
www.sj21class.org   
 

       Fleet 5  Helena, MT 
       Fleet 24  Eugene, OR 
       Fleet 43  Coos Bay, OR 
  Fleet 51  Klamath Falls   (contact Tim Phillips) 

 
www.S20.org 
 

       Fleet 12  Folsom Lake, CA 
       Fleet 19  Eugene, OR 
  Fleet 27  Klamath Lake (contact Mick Mulvey) 
       Fleet 35  Phoenix, AZ 
       Fleet 49  San Francisco, CA 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Check out !b5w9² Y9wwΩǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ in the 
2013 January Eugene Yacht Club 

EYC Bulletin  pg. 10  ( newsletter) 

www.eugeneyachtclub.net 
in which Mr. Kerr gives pointers for sailing 

upwind, downwind in heavy air. 

http://www.oregon.gov/osmb/boatlaws
http://www.s20.org/
http://www.eugeneyachtclub.net/


    

Installation Dinner 2013 
Installation Dinner 2013 was a selection of salmon or steak served up by Yummyôs Cowboy 
Cuisine: Norm and crew. Thirty-eight people joined the Head Table for dinner.   Staff (past) 
Commodores in attendance were Steve and Elizabeth Campbell, Richard Ford, Jim and 
Stephanie Carpenter, Steve Crabb, Phil Harbin, Ron and Cathy Hahn, Cindy DeRosier, Dick 
and Judy Marlatt, including Vince Wachter and Peggy Ricards, currently in officer positions.  

2012 Annual Awards 
HARDLUCK TROPHY: Dan Morehouse (demasting in the parking lot) 

CRUISING AWARD: Tina Mahacek and Mel Murakami (purchase 1st boat and spend the  

                                        rest of the summer learning to sail on the lake and tie knots) 

SHIP-SHAPE AWARD: Karl Wenner (going above and beyond on race nights by getting in  

                                            the water to scrub the hull of his boat just to ñgo fasterò) 

SILENT SERVER: Cindy DeRosier (beyond tireless, seldom an event she was not at even  

                                     though she had no work hours due) 

COMMODOREôS TROPHY: Vice-Commodores Jim and Carol Herring (challenges with  

                                                      the lawnmower) 

             

  Jim and Stephanie Carpenter             Guy Jakubowski, Father Crebbin, Cathy Seus                   Kay and Spiros Karidis 
 

     

    Gail Palmer, Janet Moyette           Cindy DeRosier, Rich and Gail Palmer               Phil (webmaster) and Sue Harbin 
 

                   
   Pam Randall and Bud Cook                Gail Corey, Dale Mueller, Jim Carpenter                         Jake and Elaine Zaiger 



    

      
     Janet Larson,  Shirley Lockman             Steve Campbell, Tim Phillips, Steve Crabb            Michael Corey, Dick Marlatt 

from the Bob and Marian Dortch 
Scuttlebutt Collection 

LOOKING BACK 5 YEARS AGO:    FEBRUARY 2008 
Χ!ƴŘȅ tŀǘǘŜǊǎƻƴ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŀ aŜǊƛǘ нрΧ/ŀƳǇōŜƭƭΩǎ 
ƘƻǎǘƛƴƎ {ƻǳǇ bƛƎƘǘΧ¢reasurer Bob Dortch not 
counting Wednesday night racing as work assessment 
(you think?)Χ 
 

LOOKING BACK 10 YEARS:    FEBRUARY 2003 

Vice Commodores Vince Wachter and Fred Schuler 
wanting to have FUN and make the club a little bit 
ōŜǘǘŜǊΧ9ƭŀƛƴŜ ½ŀƛƎŜǊ ƴƻǘ ǎǘǊangling Liz Campbell with 
nylon thread while decorating for Installation 
5ƛƴƴŜǊΧWŀƴƛŎŜ ²ŀŎƘǘŜǊ ŦƻƭŘƛƴƎ ул ŎƭƻǘƘ ƴŀǇƪƛƴǎ άƧǳǎǘ 
ǎƻέΧtŀǳƭ ¢ǊŜƳŀƛƴŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ IǳƎƘ /ǳǊǊƛƴ 
!ǿŀǊŘΧwƻƴ IŀƘƴ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ƛƭŜƴǘ {ŜǊǾŜǊ !ǿŀǊŘΧ 

LOOKING BACK 15 YEARS:    FEBRUARY 1998  

Welcoming Tony and Amy VanMeter as 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΧ.ƻō 5ŜwƻǎƛŜǊ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ άWŀƪŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
bricks for the fireplace both arrived at KYC at the same 
time- WŀƪŜΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΦέΧ 
Point to Ponder shared by Bob DeRosier from Henry 
Abbey, a US PoetΧ  
 

What do we plant when we plant the tree?  
 We plant the ship that will cross the sea.  
We plant the mast to carry the sails;  
We plant the planks to withstand the galesτ 
The keel, the keelson, and the beam and 
knee;  
We plant the ship when we plant the tree.    
 

[And then, someone had to invent fiberglass. 
                                        ---.ƻō 5ŜwƻǎƛŜǊΩǎ addition] 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
           
 
 
                                                                                                                                           

Suzi says--- 
If you like Ménage a Trois, try 14 Hands Hot to 
Trot όǊŜŘ ōƭŜƴŘύΦ  LǘΩǎ ǎƻŦǘŜǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ Kendall Jackson 
Summation is also recommended.  Both wines 
are available at the Club bar. 
 

Look for a new arrival this month:    
        BVCoastal (red blend) 
Suzi plans on it being a good  
selection at a very good price. 

                                   We are looking for  
                           people who would 
                           be willing to help  
                           set up and clean  
                  up at club functions if 
asked.  It would be a way to get a 
few (or a lot) of the 20 HOURS 
needed for the year.  If interested 
call      SHIRLEY 541-273-3095   or 

TINA  541-274-1555. 

january¡s seen and heardéGuy Jakubowski building metal deck railings for Bonnie and Larry 

HowardéRuth and Mike Smith enjoying breakfast at the Waffle HutéSuzi Scott snorkeling on Oahu 

IslandéKay and Spiros Karidis loving their 10-month-old grandsonôs visit to OregonéJan Wachter catching 

up on PBSô Downton AbbeyéMaureen Phillips visiting Judy and Dick MarlattéTim Phillips and Steve 

Campbell beginning Summer Sailing Camp planningéGail Palmer in the red fire engine with a donation to 

the Childrenôs Museum (awesome!)éKathy Hahn dazzling in inherited Frances Hahn jewelryé 

Janet Moyette prepping for tax seasonéBill and Marie Wright on the road during JanuaryéLisa and Mick 

Mulvey planning a southern trip to visit Judy and Larry ArthuréShirley and Bob Lockman relaxing with 

friends at the Installation DinneréTWO bald eagles flying over Front Street on a wintery morningé 
 

tel:541-273-3095
tel:541-274-1555


    

GPS   42.244098,  -121.814635         FEBRUARY 2013 at the Klamath Yacht Club          541.883.3339  
                   Remember to check email for changes or additions to the current calendar.  

Sunda y 
 

Monday  
Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday Friday  Saturday  

     1 
          Bar Open     
        6:00pm 

2 
 
               Groundhog  
                      Day 

 
 

6 more weeks of winter? 

3 

 
XLVII Superbowl 

2:30  at KYC 

4 

             
Thank a Mailman 

Day 

5 
 

6 

Winter Wednesdays 
at the Club 5:30pm 

7 
Jolly Harbour 

Valentineôs Regatta 
JHYC 

St. Maryôs, Antigua 

8 
 

          Bar Open     
        6:00pm 

9 
 

Frigid Digit Laser 

Regatta  

Shilshole Bay Marina  

Seattle, WA  
 

10 11 12 13  

Winter Wednesdays 
at the Club 5:30pm 

14 
 
 

 

 
 
 

KYC BOARD MTG. 
            6:30pm 
 
 
 
 

 

15 
      

          Bar Open     
        6:00pm 

 

16 

NOOD Regatta  

St. Petersburg YC  

St. Petersburg, FL 

17 18 

  

Presidents Day 

19 20  

Winter Wednesdays 
at the Club 5:30pm 

 

21 22 
 

        Bar Open      
        6:00pm  

23 

24 

A wee bit earlier 
please- Scuttlebutt 

Articles  
Due Today 

25         
                Full Moon 
            ñSnow Moonò 
 

26 27 

 
ANNUAL MEETING 

7:00 pm 

28 

 

MARCH 1 
 

            Bar Open      
          6:00pm 

MARCH 2 

 
 

ά[Ŝǎǎ ƧǳŘƎƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ ǿƛǘ ƛǎ ƳƻǊŜ ǎŀƛƭǎ ǘƘŀƴ ōŀƭƭŀǎǘΦέ  -- William Penn 

Winter Wings Festival in progress 

ά¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎΦ !ƭƭ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ƛǎ ǎƛǘ Řƻǿƴ 

ŀǘ ŀ ǘȅǇŜǿǊƛǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ōƭŜŜŘΦέ   --Ernest Hemingway 


